
Education Advisory Committee Meeting 

November 18, 2020 

 

UNAPPROVED 

Father Stevens, Mr. Michel, Mrs. Kallhoff, Adam Heinitz, Danny Geraets, Tami 

Schwebach, and Karey Klein were present.   

 

Adam Heinitz called the meeting to order at 4:05 pm with Father Stevens leading us in prayer. 

Previous meetings minutes were reviewed. 

Danny motioned and Tami seconded to approve previous meeting minutes.  All voting aye, 

motion passed. 

 

Administrative Report 

 The decision has been made to move forward with this year’s Christmas Concert(s), 

albeit in an alternative format.  The K-6 concert will be divided into two groups (K-3) and (4-6), 

with each concert lasting about 30 minutes. Students will be masked while singing.  In order to 

manage crowd size, each family will be given 5 tickets per event. The audience will be asked to 

wear masks since this will take place immediately after Thanksgiving break.  The 7-12 concert 

will take place on Monday, December 7th, with similar protocols in place.  

December 3rd- Kindergarten-3rd grade 

December 4th- 4th-6th grade    

December 7th- 7th-12th grade band and choir concert 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  Please visit http://www.drstmary.org/Calendars/calendar/Monthly_Calendars.html 

*Thanks to Mrs. Smith for all of her work in planning and preparing for these concerts.  Very 

few schools are holding concerts this year, so we are excited that St. Mary is an exception.  

Old Business 

• None 

Committee Reports 

Marketing & Retention:  Sandy provided a detailed report regarding potential job 

descriptions and salary information for a potential marketing and fundraising hybrid 

position.  There are three potential options available for moving forward in this regard: 

 

• Hire a full-time marketing/public relations & fundraising director.   

http://www.drstmary.org/Calendars/calendar/Monthly_Calendars.html


• Form a team of volunteers who can work together to manage our public relations and 

digital marketing efforts. 

• Contract out various aspects to third party local experts (digital marketing specialists, etc) 

to help us with this work in the short term.  

 

Finance:  Finances remain stable, and continued support from Covid-relief funds has 

help offset expenditures incurred through all the safety mitigation efforts.  

 

Policy & Curriculum:  No Updates 

 

Facilities:  Danny shared a document with a possible road map towards new and 

renovated facilities. This is a general time line, but does includes some of the detailed 

steps involved to work through each stage of the process. While not comprehensive, it 

provides some sense of what might need to happen prior to starting the build.    

New Business 

• Spanish at St. Mary- Spanish is being offered through the virtual school this year. It 

operates much like a college dual credit course, utilizing similar technology. The pace 

and learning style is much different, and some students are struggling with this delivery 

mode.  Since this course is delivered across SD, we will use the standard grading scale of 

90-A/80-B/70-C/60-D for this course. Students do have the option to withdraw from the 

course.  Father Stevens is fully supportive of looking for a certified Spanish teacher for 

next school year.  

• Making up minutes for lost time during Covid closure- We have added minutes to 

previously scheduled short days, including December 18th (will now be a full day).  At 

this time, no additional instructional minutes need to be added, as we have more than the 

required amount built into the year.  Winter weather could impact make up days more 

than in year’s past if they start to accumulate.   

• Travel to away games for Boys Basketball this season-There are 21-22 boys out for 

basketball.  With bus spacing limitations currently in place, freshman parents may be 

required to drive their students to away games.  When there are road doubleheaders (girls 

and boys), some girls may need to ride with parents as well. This may also impact cheer. 

Casey and coaches will communicate with teams about this possibility.  

• Masks at school activities-Considering the current spike in Covid cases in the region, 

masks may be required of students at school activities (basketball, etc) until numbers 

decrease. This may also become a requirement for all attendees of activities.  St. Mary 

will continue to monitor SDHSAA guidelines, as well as other conference schools.  

 

Next meeting will be Wednesday December 16th, 2020 at 4:00 pm in the Parish Hall.  

Tammy motioned and Karey seconded to adjourn meeting. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm. 


